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CURRICULUM COMMITTEE 

Minutes 
Friday, December 11, 2020 

9:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m., Zoom 
 
Members Present: Lisa Palmer, Sumathi Shankar, Chris Burns, Danielle Pelletier, Maureen Wiley, 

Maria Lara-Blanco, Ana Miladinova, Nick Carr, Soraya Sohrabi, David Monarres, 
Tammy Robinson, José F. Peña, Bernadette Newland, Gloria Darafshi, Leonor 
Cabrera, James Aganon  

 
Members Absent:     Katie Chen  
 
Guests: Alex Claxton, Nick DeMello, James Carranza, Lezlee Ware, David Eck 
 

 
1) Adoption of Consent Agenda  

Motion – To adopt consent agenda: M/S: Chris Burns, Bernadette Newland 
Discussion – none  
Abstentions – none 
Approval – approved  

  
 

Consent Agenda 
 
 

1) Approval of Meeting Minutes – November 13, 2020 
 
 

2) Approval of Curriculum items – none 
 

 
Motion – To approve consent agenda: M/S: Gloria Darafshi, Bernadette Newland 
Discussion—none  
Abstentions – none 
Approval – approved unanimously 

 
Substantive Agenda 

 
1) Adoption of Substantive Agenda 

 
Motion – To adopt substantive agenda: M/S: José F. Peña, Maureen Wiley 
Discussion—none  
Abstentions – none 
Approval – approved unanimously 

 
2) Curriculum items: 
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Humanities & Social Sciences  
 Ethnic Studies (ETHN) - Addition of Discipline and course prefix 

Lezlee Ware and David Eck presented on behalf of this item. Lezlee stated that updated SLOs in 
accordance with a new mandate have been included. The first step is to ensure the prefix is approved, 
followed by the courses, and the hiring of faculty in coming semesters.  
 

Motion – To approve addition of discipline and course prefix for Ethnic Studies (ETHN): 
M/S: Gloria Darafshi, Bernadette Newland 
Discussion— Maria Lara-Blanco shared that the campus ethnic studies graduation 
requirement was changed to include that courses needed to be completed with a grade of C or 
better. Maria asked if this conversation had happened with CSUs and our district. Soraya 
shared that at a transfer directors meeting, it was discussed that ethnic studies is part of the 
general education for the CSU GE and is like any other area of GE, which means the grade 
does not have to be C- or better. Maria discussed the significance for the requirement. Gloria 
shared that in terms of the CSU GE, the campus does not establish the requirement, and the 
question would be if the campus wants the local degree requirement to be different from the 
CSU GE requirement, which may lead to confusion for students, but may be up for 
discussion. Lezlee mentioned that she would bring this up at the next task force meeting. 
Nick DeMello shared that we have voted to mirror the CSU requirements in the past, and to 
change would be challenging. Maria shared that in the current GE pattern for local degrees in 
area A1, A2, A3, the campus does not state that a C- or better is needed, as CSU does. Maria 
stressed the importance of ensuring consistent delivery of information to students. Maria and 
Soraya discussed specific examples of particular course offerings. Lisa asked Maria to write 
out her concern. Maria shared that we cannot change CSU GE requirements or the grading 
method, but currently, CSU GE does require 4 areas to have a C- or better, and a lesser grade 
on the others is allowed in addition to a GPA of 2.0 overall. When it was discussed that we 
should mirror the CSU GE, we need to review our local degree, because it is not stated that a 
C- or better is needed in the same four areas as CSU. Maria shared that she would write this 
out for the committee. Soraya also mentioned that as of right now, a particular grade of C or 
better is not mandatory according to the education code for graduation requirements of 
community colleges. Gloria thanked Lezlee and David for the work they have done as she 
has experienced that other colleges have not moved as quickly and will not be ready come 
the fall. Gloria shared that this will be a great benefit to the students and acknowledged the 
work that was done on the students’ behalf. Soraya echoed this statement. Lezlee also 
thanked the committee members and Academic Senate for the work they have done to assist 
in the forward movement of this process. Lisa asked Lezlee to share background information 
on Frank Young that she shared at a recent Academic Senate meeting. Lezlee shared that 
Frank obtained certificates in Ethnic Studies from SFSU, which was the first college to have 
an Ethnic Studies department, and brought the discipline experience he gained to the college, 
and this is why we have the local requirement to this day. José commented that CSM 
approved their courses yesterday and he can begin cloning the courses. José asked for a list 
of courses so he can begin working on this project. José will work with James Carranza to 
confirm the courses that should be cloned.  
Abstentions – none 
Approval – approved unanimously 
 

3) Information/Discussion/Reports/Approval Items 
 

a. Chair’s Report 
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Lisa shared that much was accomplished this past semester. All courses have distance education 
addenda in place. José clarified that this is only the courses that were offered in fall and summer. 
Now would be the time to look at courses that are under consideration to be offered in the future. In 
2021/2022, the Funeral Services Education (FSE) program will be available in the fall and the 
Photonics and Laser Technology (PALT) will likely be available in the spring. An Honors 
Research Seminar course that Susan Mahoney has been working on will likely be part of the 
January meeting for approval to be offered in the fall. Lisa commended the campus and committee 
for the effort and accomplishments that have been made throughout the semester.  
 

b. Articulation Officer’s Report 
 2021-2022 Updated GE Patterns and Catalog Information - (Information) 

Gloria and Soraya presented on this item.  

 

Soraya walked the committee through the proposed modifications in the CSU General 
Education Requirement worksheet below. Changes were also made to the local degree 
requirement worksheet to be in alignment.  
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c. Office of Instruction Report 
 Vice President of Instruction (VPI) 

Tammy commended the college for responding quickly to Ethnic Studies and taking it 
seriously as there is a need for this area of focus both for our students and the nation. Tammy 
thanked the team of faculty and administrators for coming together to make this process 
work. Tammy also thanked members of the committee for completing their individual roles 
to ensure the committee as a whole functions appropriately, and commended them for doing 
great work in the midst of the pandemic. 

 Curriculum & Instructional Systems Specialist 
 2020-2021 2-year and 5-year cycle updates (Information) 
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José reminded committee members that courses that are not approved will be banked, 
and stressed the importance of this. José also shared that the scheduling of summer 
2021 will take place in the next few weeks, and he urges faculty to check courses to 
ensure they have DE addendums, because if they are not approved, they cannot be 
scheduled.  

d. Distance Education (DE) Coordinator  
   Nick had no formal report, and wished the committee happy holidays.  
 

e. Guided Pathways Update: Alex Claxton 

 Program Mapper (Information) 

Alex provided an update on the Program Mapper tool. Alex projected the college 
website and walked the committee through recent changes and updates. Alex 
reviewed sections and navigated the site in a similar way that a student may interact 
with it. Alex pointed out that a new section is available for students to make an 
appointment with a counselor. Nick shared a link to the Program Mapper tool. 
https://canada.programmapper.ws/academics Alex shared that there is a program map 
for each of the awards offered at the campus. He reviewed the specifics of each 
section of what would appear for a student. Another new addition is a feature 

https://canada.programmapper.ws/academics
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including CSU data if articulation agreements are present. The map can also be 
printed if need be. The idea is to provide scaffolding for students who are seeking to 
understand pathways to specific areas of study. Alex also provided the committee 
with a feedback form to provide feedback on the tool here:  
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/a6db76bb7fc54c908ce3e5c48dced0e8  

Lisa asked who would be responsible for updates. Alex will be responsible for major 
updates as they take place per curriculum cycle. Lisa also brought up the issue of 
catalog year. Alex shared that a way to select a particular catalog year is being 
developed. Gloria shared that while this is useful, the one on one meetings with 
counselors will be necessary to ensure students are receiving accurate information 
about their individual paths. Alex agreed that this is not intended to replace a 
counselor, but should be used as an additional support.  

David Eck provided feedback that the “make an appointment” button should be made 
more clear that clicking this means make an appointment with, specifically,  a 
counselor. José asked for confirmation that the data input would match the 
appropriate year’s information. Nick provided feedback that a disclaimer may be 
appropriate to ensure students know this is one potential pathway, but that an 
appointment with a counselor is still necessary. Nick also suggested that Curriculum 
Committee could supply Alex with a summary of approved changes so that these can 
be accurately reflected on the map. Lastly, Nick shared that the inclusion of the CSU 
section makes this more marketable and applicable to students as this component 
makes the tool part of a larger pathway. Maria agreed with Nick’s suggestion of the 
inclusion of the disclaimer, as well as a component that informs students to refer to 
the tool often to be aware of updates and changes that may take place in order to 
convey accurate information to students. Danielle asked if there was a tutorial video 
that she could send to students. Tammy shared that this is something that they can 
look into pursuing.   

4) Division Reports 
 
-Soraya shared that CSU and UC campuses have extended their deadlines. CSU application deadline is 
coming up on December 15. Transfer center drop in hours will be available to help students complete their 
applications. UC Santa Cruz, Merced, and Riverside extended their application deadline to December 15. 
-Maria shared that Admissions and Records will be closed starting at noon on December 23 through 
January 1 and will reopen January 4. Final grades are due at 4pm, January 5, and grades will be available 
on January 6 to students. Ruth Miller will be retiring at the end of the month and starting Monday, Maria 
will be the detail Registrar. Maria asked for the committee to please be patient as new employees are 
trained in their new roles.  
-Maureen shared that it would be useful to inform faculty in anticipation of the first division meetings of 
the semester that they should double check to ensure distance education addenda are present for courses 
they are hoping to offer.  

 
5) Adjournment 

Motion – To adjourn the meeting: M/S: Gloria Darafshi, Soraya Sohrabi  
Discussion—none  
Abstentions – none 
Approval – approved unanimously 

 
 

a. Meeting adjourned at 10:41am 
 
 

https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/a6db76bb7fc54c908ce3e5c48dced0e8

	CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
	Minutes

